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Green Bay Strikers Board of Director's Meeting
Wednesday, September 1, 2021 6:30pm Festival Foods Green Bay
MEETING MINUTES
Members Present: Scott DeBaker, Sylvia Flores, Jerome Gills, Michelle Hagerty, Gretchen Jandrin, Tom Matuszak, Chelsea Nicholson, Joe Prosser, Lisa Schultz, Kris Scolare, Todd Walkowski
Members Absent: Ryan Bangert, Donn Bramer, Marty Briggs, Andrea Maloney, Drew Schmidt
CALL TO ORDER: Vice-President Joe Prosser called the meeting to order at 6:38pm.
Welcome new board members Jerome Gills and Drew Schmidt!  Thank you for joining us!
AGENDA: Michelle H

· Reviewed and approved.
SECRETARY’S MINUTES:  Michelle H
· July and August meeting minutes reviewed and approved.
TREASURER’S MINUTES:  Gretchen J
· All accounts are in order. 
· We currently have a yearly subscription for Quick Books, Gretchen is looking at downgrading our subscription to just the features we need.

BAY LAKES REPORT:  Scott D/Michelle H/Tom M/ /Todd W/Chelsea N
· July meeting was mainly a discussion about the Tony Litt tournament that was held July 31-August 1.  We provided volunteers for Tony Litt concession stand and will be receiving money from Bay Lakes for these volunteer’s time. Thank you to everyone who helped! Referee concerns discussed with head referee, Troy.  Gretchen has submitted final payments to Bay Lakes referees.
· Kallista gave 20 of our extra referee badges to Troy for Bay Lakes referees.  Bay Lakes will reimburse the Strikers for these, we need to let them know how much they owe us.
· August meeting was cancelled.  Next meeting September 16, location to be determined, may be virtual.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

REGISTRATION: Michelle H/Scott D
· Open registration for the 2022 season will start January 1.  Last year we offered an early bird discount for registration Jan 1-Feb 15.  Fees increased by $10 per player starting Feb 16-28.  Registration closed Feb 28, then was wait list only.  Early bird U6 $40, U8-U12 $50, U15-U19 $60, Feb 16 price increase to U6 $50, U8-U12 $60, U15-U19 $70.  Do we want to keep the same fee schedule and open registration dates? Much discussion around changing the dates – we need time to create the schedules which is based on the number of teams we have.  The number of teams will be decided at the March 3 meeting. Will need decision by November 4 meeting so that Michelle has time to get postcard and school flyers printed and ready for distribution.
· Dick’s Sports Scholarships are available for players ages 4-18, currently enrolled in SNAP, Medicaid, WIC or foster care.  Parent pays $10 per child and they get a Visa e-card payable to Green Bay Strikers (up to $150) to pay the balance.  www.everykidsports.org.  If a family requests assistance with paying their registration fees, we can offer them this information and Strikers scholarship information.
· Gretchen will order Strikers wristbands for walk-in registration with our name and website.
COACHES TRAINING: Joe P/Todd W/Scott D/Chelsea N
· Possible partnership with UWGB men’s and/or women’s soccer team.
· Suggestion to do part of the training online and part in person.

· Michelle will submit reservation request for Edison Middle School gym.
COACHES STAFFING: Scott D/Division Coordinators
·  No report
REFEREE TRAINING/STAFFING: Lisa S
· Discussed referee pay – currently $14/game, plus extra pay for each year of experience.  Bay Lakes is also discussing changing their referee pay structure.  Several districts pay their referees on the spot at games which referees prefer.  Strikers typically pay our referees about every 2 weeks.
· Discussed referee training – has been done through Bay Lakes the past couple of years. By Lakes scrimmage was only an observation, not a training/hands on experience.  Talked about having our referees going through Bay Lakes training and then holding a mandatory scrimmage for our Strikers referees that could include learning how to use the new software.
· Before the start of the 2021 season, some of our U19 coaches held a scrimmage and invited referees to attend.  4 or 5 referees attended. They practiced refereeing and were mentored and were paid for their time.

· Gretchen is working on a thank you card and $10 Kwik Trip gift card for all 2021 Strikers referees.  She is also going to create a Survey Monkey to ask referees what worked this past season, what could have been better, how we could have supported them better, etc.
· St Bernard’s is renting nets from the Strikers and has requested referees.  They will be paying $25 per game.

REFEREE SCHEDULING: Kallista M/Lisa S
· Scott is looking at scheduling software for next season. 
EQUIPMENT: Balls – Gretchen J; Shirts – Scott D/Lynn R/Kris S; Trophies Tom; Photos – Donn B
· 13 trophies left over from this year. Mixed reactions regarding wristbands that were given to the U15 and U19 teams – some liked them, some did not. One U19 Boys did not want any participation award at all.  Extra wristbands went over very well at the Boys and Girls club event. 
FIELDS/NETS: Gretchen J/Kris S/Marty B/Ryan B
· A lot of nets are in rough shape, need to be replaced, labeled and noted where they are stored.
· Look at using Wilder instead of DeBroux for 2022 season Willow Creek goal is broken.

· Look at adding a second U8 field at Arnie Wolff for 2022 season.
· Danz field was too close to drop off and all teams and families had to be on the same sideline.

· Look into getting nets or fence behind goal posts at Arnie Wolff.

ARNIE WOLFF SPORTS COMPLEX: Marty B/Tom M
· Good year with great sales this year.  Biggest sales from U6 & U8 kids – we had two games per night for each division.

· Tom will be cleaning and closing up the stand for the winter.
CONCESSIONS: Marty B/Tom M
· Much of the remaining product sold at Soccerfest and Tony Litt.

ETHICS: Executive Board and board representative
· No report.
SOCCERFEST: Scott D/Andrea M/Kris S
· Soccerfest – beautiful weather, great turnout.  Thank you to the committee for all your hard work and to everyone who was able to help over the weekend.
WEBSITE/FACEBOOK: Michelle
· How can we recruit more players, especially the youngest who have never heard of us?  Suggestions made to advertise with local Facebook groups, put on WBAY, in Green Bay Press-Gazette, yard signs.
DIVERSITY: Andrea
· Andrea and Joe attended a home school event at the Boys and Girls club, gave out flyers and bracelets with our information.  They received a lot of good feedback and interest.
· St Thomas More Principal expressed an interest in having us holding a walk-in registration event at their school, possibly in January or March. We would need to ask them to have Spanish interpreters who could help at the event.  Michelle and Sylvia will work on getting instructions for online registration translated into Spanish.
DIVISION COORDINATORS: Various
· Michelle is only missing 2 rating sheets.  Working with coaches to get those turned in.
· Please consider signing up as a division coordinator for the new season!
ADMINISTRATIVE: Michelle H
· Michelle found second key card and keys for storage shed!
OLD BUSINESS: 
· Coaches’ dinner had low attendance but event turned out well.  We had a lot of amazing door prizes.  Everyone went home with at least one door prize.  4 people volunteered to join the board, 2 confirmed. 
· Pizza Ranch fundraiser was held 8/23, we had three player volunteers. We received $440.13. Do we need to do fundraisers in the future?  Always a struggle to get volunteers.  It is a good way to get the word out about our organization.  Todd will look into getting a date in December 2021.
NEW BUSINESS:
· Suggestion from a coach to have a Strikers night with Green Bay Glory.  Contact – Bree @ stepup@greenbayglory.com.  Would have players come for free and would send a ticket link for parents and siblings. Season ends mid-July. Todd will take lead   

· Scott will order new board polo shirts.  If you do not have a polo shirt, please email Michelle with your shirt size.  Scott will order the men’s cut unless request is made for a women’s cut.
· Scott will look into ordering polo shirts for coaches.

· Open nomination of officers – President, Scott DeBaker; Vice-President, Joe Prosser; Treasurer, Gretchen; Secretary, Michelle.  Nominations will be open through October meeting when we will elect the 2021-2022 officers.
· Reviewed new calendar of events, choose dates for coach’s handout, start of U6-U12 season, Soccerfest. Michelle will confirm other dates and we will wait on Bay Lakes to confirm dates for referee training, start of U15-U19 season and Tony Litt.  Michelle will send out updated calendar.
· Committee responsibility list will be updated and Michelle will send out to everyone.

MEETING ADJOURNED at 9:08pm.
Next meeting – Wednesday, October 6, 6:30pm Festival Foods University Ave, Community Room (above deli).
Michelle Hagerty, Secretary
